Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church.
As I write this to you a scorching hot July day has turned into a very, very wet evening! I hope you are all well and keeping safe from the dreaded Covid19!

Morning worship – Sunday 2nd August 2020

We are so grateful to Bishop Paul Ferguson, Bishop of Whitby, for coming to lead our first post-Covid19-lockdown Communion Service in Stainton Church last Sunday; the PCC is able to report that about 25 people were accommodated safely for the service. We are pleased too that Bishop Paul is also able to be with us this weekend for our Service on Sunday 2nd August 2020 at 11.00am when there will again be a service of Holy Communion. Once again, if you plan to come to the service, it is very important that you let the PCC know by telephoning either: Joan and Colin Mason (01642-591667) or Julia and Bob Ardley (01642-284525) so that we can ensure that there is enough safe space for everyone. For those of you who are unable to attend the service in Church on Sunday morning I am attaching a copy of the weekly sheet for worship-at-home for Trinity 8, prepared by Joan Mason; the sheet includes the scripture readings that we shall use in the Church service.
As I mentioned in a previous e-News, if a visiting Priest is available to come to our Sunday service we shall have Holy Communion; we already have some dates when our new Archdeacon, Ven Dr Amanda Bloor, has agreed to come. On the other Sundays the service will be non-Eucharistic; the service on Sunday 9th August 2020 will be led by our Churchwarden, Vernon Clare. You will be able to find out the most up-to-date details of the services on the calendar page of the Church Family (Plurality) website at this link: http://www.staintonhiltonbrookfieldchurches.org.uk/calendar/ 
For the time being the Church will continue to be open for Private Prayer on Wednesday afternoons from 2.30-3.30pm; all will be welcome for a shorter or longer time of devotion.
Annual Church Meeting 2020

Stainton Church members will recall that the PCC had planned to hold this year’s Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM) on 21st April 2020 but those plans were “scuppered” by the Covid19 lockdown. Now that the lockdown restrictions are being eased we can look to holding this year’s APCM. Assuming that further strict lockdown measures are not re-imposed by the Government, the date proposed for the 2020 APCM is Sunday 6th September 2020 at 11.45am, immediately after the Annual Meeting of Parishioners held to elect the two Churchwardens which itself will be held immediately after a short service at 11.00am; the meeting is expected to end by 1.00pm. The PCC hopes that Church members will be able to stay after the service for the APCM. 
At the annual Meetings, in addition to electing the Churchwardens, we shall need to elect: a Parish Rep to the Stokesley Deanery Synod for the 2020-2023 triennium, and three Lay PCC members. Please do be thinking and praying about who we should elect to these important Church roles (Elizabeth Revett, Judith Clare and David Gatenby will continue on the PCC for the coming year).
The Church Electoral Roll was revised (new names added to the existing Roll) in time for the aborted APCM in April, and so will need to be revised again for the replacement September APCM. The revision will commence on Friday 14th August 2020 and end the next day. If you would like to join the Church Roll you do not need to wait! Attached is a copy of the application form. If you would like to join the Church Roll please complete a form and get it back to me: by e-mail; by post; or by hand delivery before Saturday 15th August 2020.
Revd Claire Todd, our new Priest-in-Charge

As I mentioned in the e-News “Special” that we sent out on Monday this week, during last Sunday’s service the Bishop announced that Revd Claire Todd has been appointed as Priest-in-Charge for the Brookfield and Stainton-with-Hilton Church Family (Plurality). This is very exciting, good news! In due course we shall be able to let you know when Claire’s Collation and Induction into the Parishes will take place (this expected to be some time in October 2020). Claire is currently an Assistant Curate at St Cuthbert’s Church, Marton; and before that she was a Lay Reader at St Peter’s, Redcar. Please do keep Claire in your prayers as she prepares to begin her ministry with us in Stainton, Thornton and Maltby, and with the people in our sister parishes at St Peter’s, Hilton and St Margaret’s, Brookfield. We very much look forward to welcoming Claire.
With all good wishes to you

Bob
Mr R G Ardley 
Ashdale House 
26 Meldyke Lane 
Stainton 
Middlesbrough 
TS8 9AU 
Tel:01642-284525 
mailto:bob.ardley@ntlworld.com 
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